
CCPC Minutes 
              06-27-2024     
                     

Members present: Bob Franzen, Tom Erlandson, Bob Dando, Dottie Lauricello, Martha Anderson, Dan McCanna 

Guests: Jamie Reynolds, Pat Smith, Lauren Sharp, Courtney Domst 

             Stephanie and Don Banaszak, Cheryl and Dann Gulvin, Karl Dise, Jane and Joe McMaster, Pam Moran, Ron 
Cook 

               

     The meeting was called to order by Bob Franzen at  4:05 pm at Luensman Overlook Park in Portland. The 
minutes of the May 23 meeting were reviewed and accepted as written.  

Jamie presented the operations report and update. The CCDPF storage area was burglarized- some tools 
(recovered) and a 4-wheeler were stolen( not found- replacement going out to bid),  The bridge at Harris Hill is 
nearly completed – photos were shared of the progress- grading needs done at the site. The Luensman bathroom 
work continues- roof/ outside are completed and floor tiling inside is in progress. Benches at Luensman were 
discussed. The HAM radio group had a large gathering at Luensman.  The 4th kiosk has been installed at the 
Marden Cobb launch site near the PA border. Eggleston Hill parking lot -work continues to wait on the fiberoptic 
cable work. Millrace Park has once again had vandalism. The picnic tables were destroyed and have been 
removed. The squatters and tents have also been removed. Erlandson Park electric service has been restored- 
new service installed. The drinking fountain will be checked and waiting on water test results.  

Lauren Sharp from CC Planning dept presented a notice and explanation of the CC Ag district review and 
modifications proposed for Ag land redistricting.  

The informational pamphlet for Luensman (and Erlandson) were discussed and changes will be made to the 
Luensman park trail pamphlet and then printed. Erlandson map is not completed.  

Jacob emailed a breakdown and update on the spending so far for the trail work done.  

Theresa Draves  was unable to attend but sent a map of the re-route on Boutwell Hill during the trail work.  

Don B. questioned the future plans for the Park and trails at Luensman. Joeseph R. had prepared a view study of 
Luensman overview and shared it with all. Jamie stated that no work was planned at this time on making new 
trails at Luensman. They voiced concern over erosion and invasive growth. Discussion was held. It was noted that 
“trail steward “ cleanup of debris etc. is always welcome on any trail. If they formed a Volunteer 501 C-3 they 
could present a plan for work they would like on the trails and park but it would all haver to be approved by the 
county prior to any work.  

Discussion was held on donation vs. charging for the pavilions at the parks. A reservation sign is posted at each 
park and updated when new reservations come in.  

The next meeting will be held July 25th at Erlandson Park. Members will have a picnic afterward at the pavilion. 
Martha will send out a list for sign-up of food / etc.  

The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm 

 

 


